Tenders for Construction Underway

Tasmanian Irrigation (Tl) is pleased to advise that tenders for the design and construction of the Scottsdale
Irrigation Scheme closed on 21 November. Submissions are now being evaluated, aiming to conditionally award
the work to the successful contractor(s) by the end of this year. This will enable detailed design of the scheme to
commence in the New Year; and for construction to start by April 2018. On this timeline the first deliveries of
water to irrigators are still expected to flow in December 2019.

Following the round two water sales process the distribution pipeline route has been finalised; and maps of the
proposed pipe alighment and design and construction corridors were sent to all affected landholders this month.
To encourage further water sales Tl has determined to extend the round 2 water sales offer to those landholders
on the planned alignment until 30 June 2018. This offer includes the provision of a property outlet at no additional
charge. After this date irrigators may need to purchase a property outlet at an additional charge to the $1,400/ML
cost of the water entitlement.

While 92 landholders have already committed to purchase water in the 8,600 ML scheme; there is still water held
by Dorset Council (1,088 ML) and Tasmanian Irrigation (1,912 ML) available for sale. Don’t let the chance to buy
water, without the additional expense of a property outlet, slip by! To enquire about purchasing a water
entitlement please contact Project Manager, Andy Corbould.

Scheme Contacts

In August Tl welcomed new Project Engineer Mr Jacob
Gerke, whose primary role will be Tl Project Engineer for
the Scottsdale Irrigation Scheme. Jacob is a qualified
Mechanical Engineer and former North-East resident
who has returned to Tasmania with his young family
after a number of years in Western Australia. Jacob is

Tas Rainbow (Chair) 0418 123 028
vrainbow@bigpond.net.au

Michael Coote (deputy Chair) 0419 561 922
tallc@bigpond.com.au

Andy Corbould currently working closely with Project Manager Andy
Project Manager 0417 341 141 Corbould and Graduate Engineer Brock Nadler in
andy.corbould@tasirrigation.com.au preparing the scheme for construction.

Among other activities, the environmental referral to the
Australian Government under the Environment Protec-
tion and Biodiversity Conservation Act 1999 (EPBC Act)
has been approved; and Development Applications for
construction of the scheme are being processed by
Dorset and Launceston City Councils. Assessments of
compensation for land and timber to be acquired as part
of development of the scheme have been completed and
discussions with affected landowners are ongoing.

If you have any queries about the scheme, please feel
free to contact one of the SIS Working Group members,
who include: Tas Rainbow (Chairman), Michael Coote
(Deputy Chair), Peter Sattler, Bob Bush, Robin
Thompson, Cameron Moore and Victor Hall; or contact
Project Manager (Andy Corbould) on 0417 341 141 or
andy.corbould@tasirrigation.com.au
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This newsletter contains information of a general nature and reasonable care has been taken to ensure accuracy
at the time of publication. Scheme details and policies may change and individual circumstances may vary. This
newsletter should not be relied upon as a basis of individual decision-making.

For more information and details regarding the articles in this issue,

please contact: Tasmanian Irrigation Pty Ltd, PO BOX 84 Evandale, TAS, 7212.
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